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COMMUNITY GRANTS PROGRAM 
Statement by Minister for Citizenship and Multicultural Interests 

MR G.M. CASTRILLI (Bunbury — Minister for Citizenship and Multicultural Interests) [9.12 am]: I 
inform the house that I recently approved the latest round of successful projects to receive funding through the 
state government’s community grants program administered by the Office of Multicultural Interests. The 
objective of the community grants program is to support the state’s multicultural strategic plan by encouraging 
participation, equity and promotion of all Western Australians in projects and events that remove barriers and 
enhance cross-cultural engagement. The grants actively promote cultural diversity and support communities to 
participate fully in Western Australian society. The program funds projects that strengthen community capacity 
and encourage initiative, empowerment and unity.  

In the latest round of funding I have approved funding of more than $81 000 in grants to 13 community projects. 
Examples of the recipients of the latest round of the community grants program include the Chung Wah 
Association, which has been given $15 000 for the 2012 Chinese New Year celebration in Northbridge; 
Brownlie Community Focus, which received $4 900 for a Harmony Week 2012 event to celebrate cultural 
diversity in the Bentley community; and the General Sikorski Polish Club, which received $5 000 for an 
anniversary celebration marking 40 years of service to the Polish community and wider WA communities.  
There are four rounds of funding annually. In 2011, 37 community organisations benefited from $208 885 in 
state government funding. Funded projects addressed issues in the areas of family relationships, seniors, mental 
health, youth leadership, skills development, capacity building, community empowerment, employment, 
community integration and social isolation. It is very pleasing to see grants being made available across the state 
to allow communities to celebrate and share our cultural diversity. The breadth of the recipients of the grants 
over the past year is a true reflection of this state’s migrant origins. The Barnett Liberal–National government is 
extremely proud to provide assistance for those worthwhile projects. I congratulate all the grant recipients and 
look forward to seeing the positive outcomes of these exciting projects.  
 


